STATE OF MINNESOTA F n

July 30, 2019
IN SUPREME COURT
OFFICE OF
ADMO09-8006 APPELLATE COURTS

ORDER SCHEDULING PUBLIC HEARING
ON PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE
RULES OF CIVIL APPELLATE PROCEDURE

In an order filed on November 13, 2018, we directed the Advisory Committee for
the Rules of Civil Appellate Procedure to review the requirements for the use and
preparation of transcripts for the record on appeal, which includes the “transcription of any
testimony gi/ven by audiotape, videotape, or other electronic means” that has not been
previously transcribed. See Minn. R. Civ. App. P. 110.02, subd.4. In a report filed on
April 1, 2019, the committee recommended that no further amendments be made to Minn.
R. Civ. App. P. 110.02, subd. 4. We opened a public comment period on Apﬁl 25,2019,
which closed on June 25, 2019, with one written comment filed. After further
consideration, including review of the written comments filed with respect to the
recommended amendments to the Rules of Criminal Procedure that govern transcript use
and preparation in criminal proceedings, we have decided that a public hearing will assist
the court’s consideration of and decision on the committee’s recommendation.

Based on all the files, records, and proceedings herein,

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED that a hearing will be held before this court to consider
the recommendation of the Advisory Committee for the Rules of Civil Appellate

Procedure. The hearing will be held on September 25, 2019, in the Supreme Court



Courtroom, State Capitol, Saint Paul, Minnesota, at 10:00 a.m. The chair of the Supreme
Court Advisory Committee for the Rules of Civil Appellate Procedure, or the chair’s
designee, is invited to present the committee’s recommendations.
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G. Barry Anderson
Associate Justice



